MINUTES OF THE

Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America Monthly Meeting Location: Porsche of Orlando

November 4, 2013

Officers Present: Steve Williamson, President; Lisa Lewis, VP; Lyn Perez, Secretary; Also present: 48 Members including 4 New Members – Kurt Vonesh, Chuck Houck, Brian Murphy, Ron Sims.

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Williamson.

Steve Williamson gave the financial report. The cash balance of the FLC PCA account is \$66,445 is for both the Citrus Region account and the Daytona Club Race. The portion belonging to the Club Race is 36,106.35. The balance of 30,339.00 belongs to the Citrus Region.

Steve Williamson announced the Nov. / Dec. issue of the Spiel had been completed and mailed to membership. He again solicited the members for articles and pictures of club related activities.

Steve Williamson gave the membership report in the absence of Bill Davis membership Chair. Membership stands at 539 primary members.

In the absence of Mel Saiz our webmaster, Steve Williamson encouraged people to visit our website and Facebook page which contains an updated schedule of future club activities.

Old Business

- The Russell Home Fund Raising Rally is scheduled for November 17th starting at Porsche of Orlando. You need to send in your registration form and check directly to Bill Davis. Registration form is available on the flc.pca.org website. There is also a link for Facebook.
- The December Holiday Party is scheduled for December 8, 2103 and again will be held at 310 Lakeside in Downtown Orlando. Registration will be at www.clubregistration .com. Please bring an unwrapped toy or a contribution check to the dinner for the Russell Home, our club charity.
- Tickets for parking in the PCA Corral at the Rolex 24 Hour race events at Daytona January 23-26 are now available for purchase by calling 800-748-7467. You MUST have a Corral ticket AND be driving a Porsche to park in this PCA designated area.
- Nort Northam again presented Zonefest 2014 which will be arranged this year by the Citrus Region PCA. Nort Northam is chair. We will return to the origin of the event, the newly renovated Lakeside Inn in Mt. Dora on May 23-25, Memorial Day weekend. It is the Florida Citrus regions 40th anniversary and there will be special presentations regarding our history at this event.

- Lyn Perez gave reported on Escape to Orlando 2014. There are a number of drives already planned by a number of our membership. For a list or if you are interested in volunteering to organize a drive contact Lyn at https://www.uyncommons.org/ a drive contact Lyn at lyncommons.org/ a drive contact Lyn at lyncommons.org/ and lyncommons.org/ a drive contact Lyn at lyncommons.org/ and lyncommons.org/ are a lyncommons.
- John Rekker gave an update on the Winter Park Concurs to be held November 10th on Park Avenue in Winter Park and encouraged everyone to attend.
- Nort Northam announced the Festival of Speed will be held December 1st at the Ritz Carlton. This year Porsche 911's will be featured. Nort is arranging for the lineup of the Porsches. If you have an early model 911 and would like to show your car please contact Nort. There is no cost.

New Business

- The next Autocross is scheduled for December 7. This is the Citrus vs Space Coast
 Challenge event. Winner displays the trophy for the following year. It is also Ladies
 Day. Lady drivers drive for free. For details and to register go to
 <u>www.clubregistration.net</u>. Register online in advance for a \$5 discount of the
 registration fee. Wait to register at the event you pay \$30, instead of \$25.
- Steve announced the HSR Historic Races will be held at Daytona on November 14-17. It is the 50th anniversary celebration of the Porsche 911.
- Steve Williamson asked for nominations from the floor for officers for the Florida Citrus PCA for 2014. There being none, he introduced the individuals formerly nominated and standing for election Sue Belt Secretary, Arden Griffin, Treasurer, Lisa Lewis Vice President and Lyn Perez President.
- Those individuals nominated were elected in a show of hands. Steve Williamson then
 presented the Presidents 912 steering wheel and plaque, turning over the wheel for
 2014 to Lyn Perez. Lyn thanked Steve for his unprecedented three years' service as
 President of the FLC PCA and Steve was given a round of applause.

Steve Williamson asked for reports of recent events and if there were any additional comments or announcements.

There being no further business, Steve Williamson thanks Emilio for Porsche of Orlando's hospitality and then adjourned the meeting. As planned for each meeting, a number of club members departed for dinner at Francesco's for food and fellowship.

Lyn Perez Secretary

Lyn Perey